Walkersville Historical Society 

Meeting Agenda Tuesday, June 27, 2017 7pm – 8pm
Meeting Location: St. Paul’s Church, Sunday School Classroom
Attendees: Chris & Bonnie Leins, Matthew Benning, Charlie and Kathryn Nicodemus, Florence Schell, Judy Cramer, Bob Hellmuth, Suzie Clark, Leah Fleming, Marianne Urban 

Greeting/Pledge of Allegiance
Old Business
· FCPS/Walkersville High – Bob has all materials to bring to Colleen Bernard for her project
· Bob waiting for notification of meeting date with FCPS, to provide history information submitted by members.
· Walkersville Historical Society Logo – Sketch of ice wagon (Baxter Murphy and ‘Spark Plug’) being drawn.  Once we have an official logo we should consider purchasing a banner or two for our functions.
· Bonnie submitted the completed logo with the requested pictures of Heritage Barn, The Ice Wagon, and Train Station. A special thank you note was signed by members, for the artist, Jim Lipford, who sketched two of the three pictures. 
· Discussion to add “Maryland” and omit “est. 2012” from the logo. A majority vote to retain the three pictures in the middle of the design. 
· Bonnie will forward Matthew the logo and individual sketches for re-design, using design software. 
· Matthew will complete three logos for consideration and forward to members via e-mail, by August 1, 2017.
· Atlee Creamery on Pennsylvania Ave. – historic files received by Bonnie from Joe Albright yet?
· Bonnie will call Mr. Atlee, see if he is available the last week in July. Bonnie, Leah, Suzie, and Marianne will join Bonnie to retrieve the items from his house in Pennsylvania. 
· Any update on the free storage space
· Joel was not present to share his progress on this accepted task. 
· Leah has obtained three glass display cases for the society. Need a space to store them. 
· Discuss our tour of the Harris house earlier this month.
· Bonnie, Leah, Bob, Chris, Florence, & Marianne attended the viewing of Harris Manor with Chad Weddle.  
· More in-depth discussion to follow. 
· Bonnie will arrange a meeting with Nicholas Redding, to discuss options. Bonnie will request Tuesday, July 25th. Bonnie will notify members of the scheduled meeting. 
New Business

Potential Events for Club Members 
· Bob is working on a scheduled date to tour the Woodsboro mil. This is a society member event. 
· Bob will reach out to Joel  Rensberger, to schedule a joint meeting between Woodsboro and Walkersville historical socities. 
Walkersville 125th 
· Trailer is ready to decorate for the July 4th parade, and we are registered.  Bob made 36” long signs with drawing paper, and he received a ‘scroll’ picture from Marianne. 
· Those interested in designing the decorations for the trailer:
· Saturday, July 1st at 3pm. Bob’s house: 10008 Glade Road. 
· Marianne will meet at Bonnie’s house. They will pick-up Suzie and Florence between 2:40 and 2:45. 

· Florence will bring her patriotic buntings. 

· Everyone, bring items you think would look good. 

· Parade Day: We meet at Glade Elementary by 3:15pm. 
· Charlie suggested, anyone who needs a period costume, rent one and charge the society. All agreed. 

· Those interested in decorating the trailer, meet at 2:30pm

· Do any members have ghost stories for the Scary Walkersville History event in October? Kathryn has transcribed the oral story from her cousin about the women who committed suicide in the Winebrenner house. We need more stories. 
Woodsboro Walkersville Times 
· Charlie is working on an article about Walkersville Water reservoir. 
· Bonnie will complete and provide Charlie with the land and history research of the property.

· Kathryn is sure, Charlie has submitted an article to the paper about the Crist murder, for October publication. 

Treasurer Report
· Balance of Checking Account: $3,789.55
Walkersville Southern Railroad Train Museum 
· Marianne reported all is going well. 
Monocacy Archeological Society 
· George was not present for the meeting. 
Events 2017
· Bob is planning his presentation about Hobos in Walkersville, for this summer at his home. This is a member activity.  
Website
· Website is up and running.  Can we eliminate the ‘weebly’ reference in the address?  Website is at http://walkersvillehistory.weebly.com/
· Bonnie reported, purchase the “Pro” product from Weebly, at $12 a month, paid annually. This would provide our website with its own domain “walkersvillehistory.com. This provides easy access for the public to visit our site. 
· Chris motioned to purchase the annual monthly product from Weebly ($144). Leah second the motion. All members present were in favor. Motion passed. 
· Bonnie will get with Marianne to set-up the account and make payment with credit card. 
· Wrap-Up 
· Anything new?
· Matthew is working to dismantle and re-assemble a historic Tabaco barn, located in Montgomery County, Maryland. 

Remember, there will be no meetings in July and August

